Good morning (Director of Education), Dr. Browne, (Chair of the Board), Mr. Martino and fellow Trustees of the TCDSB,

My name is Michael Calabrese. I am parent with two sons, grade 1 and grade 4 who attend St. Raphael School.

Since Friday, May 7th, I have initiated an online petition regarding the construction of a 21st century school for the students who attend St. Raphael.

To date, I have collected <u>446</u> online petitions. Attached are the online signatures and comments made by supporters of the petition.

The link to the petition is as follows (for your review):

https://www.change.org/21st_century_school_for_St_Raphael

Please formally recognize the desires of the student body and the parent community of St. Raphael School by voting in favour of the Capital Priorities 2021-2022 List of Ten Schools that ranks St. Raphael fourth on the list recommended for **replacement**.

Yours in support of Catholic Education,

M. Calabrese